
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Year 6 Term 4 

 
Welcome to Term 4 everyone! We look forward to another exciting term with you all, full 
of amazing learning! This newsletter will give you a brief overview of what your child will 
be covering up until the Easter break. If you have any questions please speak with any 
member of the Senior Leadership Team in the morning or see your child’s teacher at the 

end of the school day. If you think your conversation will require more time, please 
arrange a meeting with the teacher via the class email account.  

As always, please email the main school account – manorprimary@sgmail.org.uk for any 
urgent matters or issues relating to attendance, school dinners, FOMS events etc. The 
class email is not read throughout the day as teachers are teaching and managing the 

class. 
 

We would also like to remind our families that we are a nut-free school. Some of our 
children suffer with various allergies and so in order to keep everyone safe, we ask that 

you do not include food items containing nuts in your child’s lunch box or as a break time 
snack. We would also like to reiterate that we encourage our KS2 children to bring in a 
healthy snack from home to have at break time. This may include a piece of fruit or a 
healthy cereal bar. Other snacks (such as crisps, biscuits and chocolate) are only to be 
eaten at lunch time if they are brought in at all. We also ask that no sweets, such as 

Haribo, are brought in at all. Thank you.  
 

We ask that children come to school in their full school uniform. Please refer to our school 
website for further information on this - https://www.themanorcofeprimary.org.uk/school-
uniform. Please also note our expectations on P.E kits – we have a supply of spare tops 
and jogging bottoms to lend to children if they are unable to wear the correct kit to 
school.  

 
If you have any questions, please do get in touch.  
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English 
In English this term, we 
will be focusing on our 
non-fiction writing skills. 
Linking to our history 
and science learning this 
term, we will be basing all our writing on 
our STEM hero: Charles Darwin. We will be 
writing biographies, diary entries, reports 
and balanced arguments- all whilst 
consolidating grammar taught in previous 
year groups.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Reading  
At the end of this newsletter, we have 
attached some question prompts you might 
want to use when you read with your child. 
If you have any questions about how to 
support your child at home, please speak 
with your class teacher at the end of a 
school day. 
 
 
 
 
 

Maths 
In Maths this term, we will be consolidating 
our understanding of decimals, fractions 
and percentages. We will learn how to 
multiply decimals by integers, how to 
convert and recognise the relationship 
between decimals, fractions and 
percentages, and how to successfully find a 
percentage of an amount.  

 
 

 
If you would like any information on how 
we teach these methods in class or guidance 
on how to support at home, please do not 
hesitate to speak to your class teacher. 
 

Topic Subjects 
 
Our Foundation Subject Topic this term is ‘Darwin’s Discoveries’. We will be learning all 
about the life and work of Charles Darwin- finding out about his journey on the HMS 
Beagle to the Galapagos Islands, and how his travels led to his theory of evolution.  
In art, we will be continuing to use paint to mimic the style of Roy Lichtenstein- this term 
with more independence and freedom to take our art in our own direction.  
 
Please find below some of the key facts that your child will learn. We will use these facts 
in our quick recall quizzes and we will be referring back to them over the term. Ask your 
child about these questions at home to help them remember the knowledge!  



 
 Charles Darwin lived in the 1800s 
 He went to the Galapagos Islands on an expedition  
 Darwin came up with the theory of evolution  
 At the time, many religious believers rejected his theory  
 Fossils provide information about living things that inhabited the Earth millions of 

years ago 
 Living things produce offspring of the same kind but they are not normally identical 

to their parents (different breeds can reproduce and make something different – 
labradoodle)  

 Adaptation is when animals and plants adapt to suit their environment      
 Variation in offspring happens over time (survival of the fittest). Competition exists 

for resources and mates. 
 
 

 

Your child will be taking part in P.E on Wednesday and Thursday. 
We ask that children come to school dressed in their P.E kits on the 
days that they have P.E. We would like to remind our families that 
this involves wearing a gold P.E top and black shorts or black 
jogging bottoms and white/black trainers/daps. Usual school 
sweatshirt/ cardigan can be worn with this – no other sweatshirts to 
be worn please. 

 

 

Home learning Expectations  
Home Reading – We kindly ask that your child reads at least 5 times a week at 
home. Please prioritise this as this is proven to be the most impactful for children 

and their learning in school. 
Maths –Times Table Rock Stars practise (Years 2 to 6) – a total of at least 20 

minutes on ‘Garage mode’. 
 

Spellings – Please practise the weekly spellings at home to support the learning in 
school (Years 1-6) - around 15 minutes in total. 

 
Please ensure you record evidence of your home learning in your home learning 

books so that you receive your ‘Home Learning Hero’ time! 

 

We are excited to invite you to join us in our mission to foster a love for 
reading among our young learners at The Manor. 

Reading is a fundamental skill that lays the foundation for a lifetime of 
learning. We are seeking parent/carer volunteers who can spare some 

time to read with our children. Your support and enthusiasm can make a 
significant difference in their reading journey. If you can spare an hour 
or so a week to read with our brilliant readers, please contact the class 

teacher. Thank you! 



 
 

 

Please ensure your child has a bottle of water at school every day. 
 
Also please make sure that their belongings including school 
uniform, PE kit, book bags, lunch boxes and water bottles are all 
clearly labelled with your child’s name and class.  
Un-named uniform will be taken to the main entrance and put into 
lost property to be collected.  
 
We ask children not to bring toys or items from home into school 
unless invited to do so by their class teacher. 

 
 
 
Year 6 Term 4 Key dates: 
 
28th February – FOMS Coffee Morning after drop off.  
3rd March – John Dougherty (author) visit  
6th March – World Book Day. Dress up as favourite book character or bring/make a hat which 
represents a favourite character or story.  
10th March – British Science Week begins 
18th March- Year 6 Residential meeting  
19th and 20th March – Parent/Carer Consultations after school. Book your appointment please on 
Arbor.  
28th March – FOMs Mother’s Day Crafts 
3rd April – Easter service at St Saviours 9.30am  
3rd April – FOMS Easter Bingo 5:30 
4th April – INSET – school closed for all children  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
  

 

Question Prompts to use when reading with your child 


